

<b>MVHA WOMEN'S MATCH COMMITTEE HELD 29.3.2016.– MEETING OPENED 6.00 PM</b>	
<b>ATTENDANCE</b>	
Bronwen Pensini/Lyn Schneider (Town), Linda Ferguson (Sharks), Katrina Green (Cougars), Cathy Groth (GLS), Tegan Lynch (Wingham), Nicole Clarke (Tigers), Michelle Collier (Taree West), Rachael Birkefeld (Chatham)	
<b>Minutes of previous meeting held 15.3.16 &amp; 21.3.16</b>	
Moved as true and correct by B.Pensini – 2 <sup>nd</sup> N.Clarke	
<b>Business arising from previous minutes</b>	
	• NIL
<b>Correspondence</b>	
Incoming/outgoing	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Sharks request for div 1 playing Saturdays.</li> <li>• Draft Draws</li> </ul>
<b>Correspondence moved by .L. Ferguson 2<sup>nd</sup> by M.Collier</b>	
<b>BUSSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE</b>	
1)	NIL
2)	
<b>General Business</b>	
1	<p>The board forwarded 2 options to the Women's Match Committee regarding the structure of the division3/4 competition for the 2016 season;</p> <p>The options were for the competition to be one competition with one round of final series (the top 4 teams in the division of 8 teams plays in the finals series) or for two final series be made available (top 4 teams play in one final series and next placed 4 teams play in another final series). Discussions took place with all delegates debating the for's and against of both options. Voting on the options took place with 7 clubs voting for option 1 and 1 club voting for option 2 – A letter will need to be forwarded to the board informing them that the match committee has made the decision to go with 1 final series. This letter is also to include a request that the board check that all their emails for Presidents and Secretaries of every club are correct as a couple of the club secretaries did not receive the email from the board informing them of the above 2 options. The letter also needs to request that any future correspondence that directly relates to the Women's Match Committee also be sent to the chairperson of the Women's Match Committee to enable it to be correctly recorded as incoming mail.</p>
2	<p>Nicole Clarke moved the following motion:</p> <p><i>For the 2016 playing season Division 1 and Division 2 play on the same day and division 3 play the alternative day – eg division 1 and 2 play Friday night and division 3 play Saturday the following week division 1 and 2 play Saturday and division 3 play Friday night – with the latest game that would result every 2<sup>nd</sup> Friday when division 1 and 2 play the on Friday night be moved to Saturday at 6pm on the available turf the men will not be using”.</i></p> <p>The motion was 2<sup>nd</sup> by T.Lynch – the motion was unanimously voted for.</p>
3	A reminder that all Clubs frozen lists must be into M.Collier of L.Ferguson by Thursday 31.3.16 as stated in the previous minutes
4	The first 3 weeks of the draw was completed and the remainder of the draw will be finished on Tuesday 12.4.16
<b>MEETING CLOSED 7.45pm NEXT MEETING 12.4.16 - 6.30PM</b>	

**[linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au](mailto:linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au)**

---

**From:** <linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au>  
**Date:** 24 March 2016 1:17 PM  
**To:** "Lyn Schneider" <schneidl@bigpond.net.au>; "Katrina Green" <skgreen2@bigpond.com>; "Michelle Collier" <mcollier7@bigpond.com>; <lt.camper@bigpond.com>; "Wingham Club" <wingham\_hockey\_club@hotmail.com>; "Sandra Tran" <sandratran@bigpond.com>; "Bronwyn Pensini" <gbpensini@bigpond.com>; "Jane McNeil" <rodjanemcneill@hotmail.com>; "Cathy Groth" <acgroth@tsn.cc>; "Raelee Booth" <raeleebooth@hotmail.com>; "Debbie Monk" <pdmonck1@bigpond.com>; "Nicole Clark" <clarky122@bigpond.com>  
**Cc:** "Paula Smith" <pb0820@hotmail.com>; <chathamwolves@hotmail.com>; <wingham\_hockey\_club@hotmail.com>  
**Attach:** Womens Draw 2016 Div 1.pdf; Womens Draw 2016 Div 2.pdf; Womens Draw 2016 Div 3.pdf  
**Subject:** Fw: DRAW- Mark V

**PAULA** – Can you forward this to Jaylee or Rachael whichever person is your delegate this year please!!

**Wingham** I am unsure who your delegate is this year please pass this onto them.

Morning all delegates

Jane has attached a revised Mark V DRAFT draw (which could be still **subject to change so do not release it to your players or club members** at this point in time). I would also like to point out that Jane has spent quite a bit of time on the draw and her time is greatly appreciated, I also believe she has tried to achieve the best overall outcome for all teams.

I have been reading all the emails going back and forth and unfortunately have not attended any of the meetings so am not fully up to date on what has happened at the meetings or even who is each clubs match committee delegates this year. I do not think that sending the emails is getting us anywhere except perhaps more frustrated. It certainly is not resolving any of the issue that seem to be brought up in the emails. We therefore need to sit down together face to face to understand the draw, the requests (which cannot always be met as was the case last year with at least 2 requests that I remember being turned down) and particularly to discuss the choice that the board has instructed us to make regarding the structure of the div3/4 competition after their Presidents and Secretaries meeting last Tuesday night. If you are unaware of this please contact your club officials to show you the email that they would have received from the board so that you are fully informed of the choice that the match committee has been instructed to make.

We therefore are having a meeting next Tuesday night at 6pm to address these issues. Please ensure that you or another delegate from your club is in attendance.

Linda Ferguson

Manning Valley Hockey  
 Women's Match Committee Chairperson  
 PH: 0428537447

29/03/16

**[linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au](mailto:linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au)**

---

**From:** <linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au>  
**Date:** 29 March 2016 5:48 PM  
**Subject:** Fw: time for div 1

**From:** [linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au](mailto:linda@mcglashancrisp.com.au)  
**Sent:** Tuesday, March 15, 2016 2:51 PM  
**To:** [Jane McNeil](#)  
**Cc:** [Marian Parvin](#) ; [Ray Walters](#)  
**Subject:** time for div 1

Dear Match Committee Delegates

Sharks Hockey Club request that our Division 1 team rotation (between Saturday one week and Friday night the following week) commence so that we have our first Saturday game on the 2/4/16 then the following week play Friday night 8/4/16 – then Saturday 16/4/16 – then Friday 22/4/16 as the week to week rotation should then continue.

This is due to the fact that we are struggling (like a lot of clubs) with getting a goal keeper (Gaby Tran our regular keeper has now moved away for uni and wont be able to come home on Weekends). Emily McGillicuddy has agreed to play keeper for us however can only come home from Armidale every 2nd Saturday so if the rotation is the other way (Friday 1/4/16 – Saturday 9/4/16 then Friday 15/4/16) we would be without a keeper. As we are struggling to get any keepers we feel that this is a fair request considering that Emily is willing to drive from Armidale to enable our team to have a keeper.

Linda Ferguson  
Sharks Hockey Club  
Women's Match Committee Delegate  
PH 0428537447

29/03/16





